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NOTICE OF SUBSTITUTION OF PRESIDING OFFICER 

 

 

RE: City of Spokane Valley v. Union Pacific Railroad Company  

Dockets TR-210809 and TR-210814 (Consolidated) 

 

TO ALL PARTIES: 

 

On October 25, 2021, the City of Spokane Valley (City) filed with the Washington Utilities 

and Transportation Commission (Commission) a Petition to Modify Warning Devices at a 

Highway-Railroad Grade Crossing (Petition) in Docket TR-210809. The City simultaneously 

filed a formal complaint (Complaint) against Union Pacific Railroad Company (UPRR) in 

Docket TR-210814. The Complaint seeks a Commission decision assigning ongoing 

maintenance costs for the grade crossing protective devices to UPRR.  

 

On November 29, 2021, the Commission issue a Notice of Prehearing Conference in Docket 

TR-210814 assigning this matter to Administrative Law Judge Rayne Pearson.  

 

On January 24, 2022, the Commission issued Order 01, consolidating Dockets TR-210890 

and TR-210814 into one proceeding.  

 

Due to internal scheduling issues, the Commission now reassigns this matter to 

Administrative Law Judge Michael Howard to act as the presiding officer. 

 

Judge Howard can be contacted at (360) 664-1139 or michael.howard@utc.wa.gov. 

 

 

 

AMANDA MAXWELL 

Executive Director and Secretary 


